Summary Notes

Global Alliance – INAP, ACMER, ADTI, MEND, PADRE, and WRC of SA
Wednesday, 2 May, 2007 13h30-15h30 (London time)
Participants:
Chairperson: Denis Kemp – INAP 

Ted Eary – ADTI

David Williams – ADTI

Gilles Tremblay – MEND 

Meiring du Plessis – WRC of South Africa

Clive Bell – ACMER 

Terry Chatwin – INAP

Charles Bucknam – ADTI 

Bruce Kelley – INAP (Rio Tinto)

Amber Turner – INAP 

I
GARD Guide 

A planning committee meeting was held yesterday.  The Global Alliance and Keith have done a good job getting the word out to consultants.  We received 3 bids for the project: Golder, SRK, and URS.  Each of these bids came in over budget.  At this point, there has been no clear decision made as to the best way forward with the bids.  The Global Alliance will need to rely on their resources to help leverage the funding needed to meet the gap.  It is estimated that this next phase of the project will be about 12 months in length, once a consultancy is selected and begins the work.  Keith provided a list of five reasonable options to choose from as a way to proceed which is listed below:
1.  Issue contract for proposed amount

2. Request modification of proposal(s)

3. Select preferred portions from 2 or more proposals and combine

4. Engage a consultant to manage Guide assembly only and INAP chooses specific contributors

5. Do not proceed with Guide at this time
The consensus of those present on this teleconference was to revisit the proposals with each of the consultants and see if there is any potential for revisions to the scope but still meet the goals of this phase of the project.  

Action Item:  Amber to circulate to Global Alliance members a list of potential contacts from whom we could pursue additional funding/involvement.  Global Alliance members are to review the list and add additional contacts that we should include.  Terry Chatwin and Denis Kemp will draft the preliminary list.
II
ICARD

A meeting with Lars-Ake Lindahl et. al. was held yesterday and an update on the progress of the planning.  Within a few months of the ‘Securing the Future’ event, Sweden becomes chair of the EU for a six month term.  It would be great to have a presentation on the GARD Guide at the ICARD (regardless of the stage of the project), as there will be many opportunities to both raise the profile of INAP and the GARD Guide project, but also to have input in aspects of legislation in the EU.  
Items from Global Alliance members worth reiterating:  the event needs to be branded as ICARD with INAP’s support, rather than taking a back seat to the piggy-backing conference.  It is also important to rely on members of the GA to spread the word of the ICARD, and make it a goal to try to bring in high-profile individuals as well as NGO’s that we wouldn’t normally get to attend one of these conferences.  

III
Global Alliance Membership

It is important to continue the drive to bring in new organizations to the Global Alliance.  There is a bit of a void in certain areas around the globe, such as Asia and South America.  The process of engagement with the GARD Guide may expose potential groups.  

In November, the Australian government through ACMER wants to organize events in Asian countries on mining / ARD topics and this could identify key contacts in this area.  

Action Item: Clive to keep the group updated on the Asian events on mining and potential contacts for the Global Alliance.
IV
Feedback from GA Members

In order to best benefit GA members, what can we do to make these teleconferences and meetings more effective and desirable for participating?  Is there anything that members or their regions need/want but aren’t receiving?  It is important to know that open discussion in this area is always encouraged.  
ADTI noted it has been hard to engage their coal mining sector but it is unclear why.

One suggestion was to ensure that notices get sent to the group further in advance, and that each member ensures circulation amongst their specific organization.  It is also beneficial to coincide these meetings with other events/conferences so that those travelling from long distances have more play in their budgeting.  

5-15 minute updates from each of the organizations are also important to members during these meetings; consequently, this item should be included on each meeting agenda.  

ACMER:  The 6th Australian Workshop on Acid and Metalliferous Drainage will be held 15-18 April 2008 in Burnie, Tasmania. It will be preceded by a Short Course on 14 April 2008 and will include a 1-day trip to mine sites. A first Announcement and Call for Abstracts will be sent out early in June.
ADTI: The metal mining sector has put forth a proposal to the SME to publish the ADTI ‘ARD Handbook’.  This proposal goes to the SME Publications Committee and the ADTI-MMS Steering Committee.  A consensus review on the glossary is taking place.  The goal is to have SME publish the first chapters by year end if all goes well.  The Handbook will be published in volumes over the next three years.  

WRC of South Africa: the WISA mine water division in collaboration with the South African Department of Water Affairs and Forestry is organizing a two-day Symposium on Best Practice Guidelines in October of this year. This will be a technology transfer event with invited speakers.   
MEND: 


· Sudbury 2007 – October 20th-24th 2007.  

· 31st BC Reclamation conference in September, 2007.

· 14th BC-MEND workshop in December, 2007.  Treatment is one possible subject area since it hasn’t been covered in the past five years.  Active and passive treatment would both be covered.  

PADRE: 

· “Mine Water and the Environment” meeting will be held in June 2008 in Prague, Czech Republic and is organized by Ostrava University.
· “Apres Mines / Post mining” meeting will be organized by GISOS France in conjunction with PADRE, February 6-8, 2008 in Nancy, France.  
Action Items:  Each GA member to circulate INAP-GA notices within their own organizations (for farthest reach).  

Clive to distribute notice of 6th Australian workshop on ARD when more details are available.

Meiring to forward WISA Symposium event details when available.  

V
Next Meeting

We should plan to have a teleconference in a few months (August or September), prior to the face-to-face meetings in Vancouver.  A notice will be distributed when optimum timing for most members is determined.  

